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What a wonderful week this has been. I thoroughly 
enjoyed both Presentation Day assemblies.  They 
were wonderful.  The children looked beautiful and 
behaved impeccably.  Congratulations to all the 
award winners. 
 
Our band, choir, guitar group and soloists all 
performed amazingly well. It was also wonderful to 
see some many parents, grandparents and friends 
there to see the children collect their awards. 
  
Tuesday night was the P&C final meeting and dinner. 
This was a wonderful way to finish off a very 
successful year. 
  
Yesterday I had the pleasure of presenting the Year 7 
awards at Mount View High School. Many of the 
recipients were from Nulkaba Public School which is 
wonderful.  Following that I went to the Hunter 
Sports Awards ceremony where I witnessed 
Bailey C receive his award for Hockey. Well done 
Bailey. 
  
I will also have the pleasure this week of attending 
the Year 6 Farewell and both the Special Awards 
Ceremony and the Thank You morning tea where we 
acknowledge all the wonderful volunteers who 
support our school.  
  
 
 
 

 
 
It has been a wonderful second half of this year for 
me and as I said in my speech I am continually blown 
away by the focus, dedication and achievements of 
the students at Nulkaba. 
  
Congratulations to all the students who attend here. 
You are all very special people. 
 
Thanks also to the P&C for all the hard work and for 
the wonderful extra purchases you have made this 
year that support all the students who come to this 
school. I thoroughly enjoyed the ball and look 
forward to the fair in 2013. Your hard work is very 
much appreciated. 
  
Also a big thank you to all my fabulous staff who 
work so hard every day to provide the best possible 
outcomes for our students. 
  
I hope you all have a wonderful Christmas and very 
happy and safe New Year and holiday break. 
 
I look forward to working with you all in 2013. 
 
Narelle Hunt 
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Happy Winners! 
Last week, the draw was held for our terrific 
prize haul for all students who had cleared their 
library record.  Well over 300 names were in the 
draw, with the very last eligible name going in 
just minutes before the draw.  So well done to 
everyone who gave themselves a chance at 
taking home one of the great prizes available.  
Congratulations to Brock B who chose the 
cooler radio bag; Nicolas G who chose the Roxx 
Collection; Ben N who chose the Oceanology 
book and lastly to Eliza S, who chose the Return 
to Fairyopolis Book.   
 
Amazingly, our 
winners represent all 
4 stages in our school 
– what a great way to 
finish the year, and 
congratulations! 
 

Premier’s 
Reading Challenge Latest! 
Our certificates finally arrived late last week and 
have been handed out this week.  The Gold 
Level and Platinum Level certificates are to be 
handed out at our special assembly and thank 
you morning tea 
 
It is timely to say well done to all recipients of 
certificates no matter what the level earned.  Of 
course, gaining the Gold Level is a special 
achievement, recognizing 4 completed 
Challenges.  The Platinum Level deserves double 
congratulations as it recognizes 7 completed 
Challenges – so some of our students are more 
than halfway to earning the Year 9 Medallion.  
Overall, an excellent effort! 
 
This year’s Honour Roll is available online via the 
Premier’s Reading Challenge website. Just go to 
the site, and look for the ‘Updates and 
Messages’ paragraph where there is a link to the 
SMH site.  Once at the SMH site, there is a box 
to type your child’s name, and a ‘WATCH’ 
button.  This allows you to see a short video clip 
in which congratulations are given. 

To check for names in the Gold or Platinum 
Levels, look for the News link on the Premier’s 
Reading Challenge home page – under this list, 
you are able to access the names of the Gold 
Level recipients and the Platinum Level 
recipients.    
 

Letters to Parents and Caregivers 
Letters have been posted to many Mums and 
Dads, and Caregivers over the last week, which 
give details about library books which remain 
unreturned.  All library items do need to be 
returned at this time of the year.  Any family 
receiving a letter re library items, is asked to 
return the completed letter with an indication 
of the whereabouts of the noted item. The 
return of this letter will enable student records 
to be amended where necessary.  Please see 
Mrs Morris at any time with any concerns.   
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P&C News 12-12-12 

A quick note from the P&C from the last meeting.  

Firstly I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas 
and a Happy New Year. 

Having attended the Presentation Day on Tuesday I 
think we can all be very proud of all the students of 
NPS, the musical presentations were all wonderful 
and the morning was well run well by the Prefects. 
Congratulations to students who received awards on 
the day. 

I would like to thanks all the P&C members for all their 
contributions through the year. It takes a lot of 
dedicated people to make things happen around the 
school. There are too many people to list but I hope to 
see you all this Friday at the Volunteers Thank you.  

Our main focus as a committee is on fundraising 
which is to help the school improve and maintain the 
facilities our children should have access to. Listed 
below are the projects which the P&C paid for this 
year. 

 BBQs - $3,120.00 

 Electrical work (15A power point) - $393.00 

 BBQ concrete - $688.00 

 Library smartboard - $8,073.00 

 Library Subscriptions/books - $2,000.00 

 Wireless network upgrade - $2,074.00 

 Data cabling - $7,250.00 

 School Blazers - $815.00 

 Shade sail over primary play equipment - 
$7,300.00 

 Maintenance to back oval - $2,096.21 

 Musical instruments - $3,000.00 

 Yr 2 Swimming program buses - $1,635.00 

 Sports storage - $1,070.00 

 TOTAL $39,514.21 

 The committee at the last meeting approved a 
number of projects below, if any member of the school 
community has concerns over this, please contact me 
via the school office. 

 $6,000 for a new PA and sound system under 
the COLA. 

 $5,500 to assist with phone system upgrades. 

 $1,500 for summer maintenance work to back 
oval. 

 $7,000 for smartboards (or similar technology) 
in new demountable buildings. 

The next P&C meeting will be held in 2013 on 
Tuesday 12th February at 6:30pm. 

Finally if you ever have any concerns or suggestions 
for the goings on at the school please do not hesitate 
to contact me via the school office. 

 
Merry XMAS 
Jerome Scarborough 
P&C President 
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NULKABA P&C ASSOCIATION 
At the most recent P&C meeting, the 
Committee voted to release sufficient funds for 
the completion of the following projects in early 
2013:   

 $6,000 for a new PA and sound system 

under the COLA. 

 $5,500 to assist with phone system 

upgrades. 

 $1,500 for summer maintenance work to 

back oval. 

 $7,000 for smartboards (or similar 

technology) in new demountable 

buildings. 

Anyone with objections should address them in 
writing to Mr Jerome Scarborough, P&C 
President. 
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